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250% Improvement

could brainstorm on how we could improve 
our effi ciency when performing this repeti-
tive task. In a short half hour, our ability to 
perform the process improved substantially 
and everyone left pleased with the results.

The lesson I learned from this experience is 
that vocalizing my expectations while teach-
ing a process and delegating a task not only 
helps to guarantee that the trainee learns to 
do the task the way it needs to be done, it 
also helps to make the brainstorming ses-
sion even more effective.

The action I call you to take is to take time to 
make sure those you are delegating to are 
adequately trained, and that when delegat-
ing a task, you clearly relay your expecta-
tions for success.

The benefi t you will gain is improved odds 
that the task you wish performed will be 
done to your satisfaction, leading to less 
stress, less frustration, and greater produc-
tivity for all parties involved.” ###

Tim, project manager for a large building 
company in southern Oregon, told Ses-

sion 9B of the Leadership Development 
Lab:

“One of the more challenging aspects of our 
projects with the City of Albany has been 
their requirements for Operations and Main-
tenance Manuals. Not only do they want 
everything in a very specifi c format, they 
also require that we provide an electronic 
copy in addition to the hard copies in ring 
binders.

The current project is very fast paced. I was 
overextended and it was time to delegate 
the onerous task of scanning the volumes of 
Operations and Maintenance Manuals. My 
project engineer, Mike, met with me and I 
used the three step training process to teach 
him how to scan the documents and ulti-
mately save them on CD’s. After showing 
and explaining to him how to do it, I let him 
perform all of the steps while I talked him 
through it. Then I asked him to tell me what 
he was doing as he performed all of the 
steps while explaining each step to me. I 
paid careful attention to see that he not only 
completed the tasks correctly, and to also 
be sure he understood what and why he 
took each step. This was really a way for me 
to check on me to be sure I had been thor-
ough, complete, and understood.

Soon after this, Laura from the Accounts 
Payable department joined us. I then had 
Mike teach her how to complete this task and 
was pleased when he not only taught her the 
mechanics of the job, and carefully explained 
everything, including the why behind the 
what, I had taught him. In a matter of one 
hour we tripled the number of people who 
could now perform this task. I suspected the 
process was not optimally streamlined. Now 
that everyone understood what and how we 
were approaching the scanning project, we 
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Each one
teach one

“Managers Lose 
Talent When They 
Neglect To Coach 

Their Staffs”

Check out this very 
powerful article at: 

http://online.wsj.com/
public/search

Type in the word 
“coaching” in the 

search box. 

ANNOUNCEMENT
Don’t miss this OPEN 

ENROLLMENT (fi rst time in 2 
years) opportunity for your team 

to enhance their leadership skills 
in Turbo’s

LEADERSHIP DEVELOPMENT LAB

Here is a great way for your team 
members to develop strengthened 

selfawareness, communication skill, 
attitude control, and leadership 

ability.

Call today to reserve your place!
(503) 625-1867


